May 16th, 1960 Fair Grounds

The meeting was called to order by Al Lindow president of the Board at 8:15 P.M.

Representatives from the various riding groups that compose the Western Riders Association met with the Fair Board to see what arrangements could be made and agreements reached to work on the arena grounds to put them in shape so that they could be used for riding and putting on shows.

It was suggested that the county engineer be contacted to find out what he would submit as a plan for draining the grounds so that the excess waters would drain off and leave the track in useable condition. The riders agreed that they would follow up any suggestions made by the engineer and find the sost of such repairs that be deemed necessary.

The association asked assurance that they could use the fair grounds if the repairs were made with the monies at their disposal for this purpose. A discussion followed on what the arrangements would be made with the riding groups re lights and expenses, should they want to put on additional shows thru the year. After much discussion and no decisions it was concluded that the riders meet with the engineer, discuss the matter between them and report back at the next board meeting.

Joe Cox met with the board to discuss the last minute details on the Lamb Show and asked that the check for \$125.00 be sent to Lloyd Barron (the motion approving this check made meeting 2-1-60). Mr. Cox also aked that if the straw in the barn belonged to the Fair Board, was it for sale and could they but it. The board agreed that the straw did not belong to Mr. Christiansen and that they would be most happy to sell it to the group.

Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved as read.

Mr. Lorimer reported the lawn mower that the board had approved for purchase had been gotten. The board suggested that it be put to use as the lawn was much in need of attention.

The board approved the hiring of Mr. Lorimer to bukd the gates for the lamb show and to start the cleaning out of the building and the tearing down of the existing booths in preparation of having the floor black topped and the new booths built.

The board agreed to meet at 7 p.m. June sixth to have a pre meeting discussion.

475 Portland General Electric

87.65 /

1176

Northwest Natural Gas

5.15

477

Lloyd Barron

1.25.00

Above bills were approved for payment in aumotion made by Tony Abts, seconded by Earl Simantel and carried by unanimous vote.

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 P.M.

W. Lindow

Respectfully submitted,

Approved by;

M/160